
From: Anthony C. Apfelbeck <ACApfelbeck@altamonte.org>  
Sent: Monday, September 11, 2023 9:46 AM 
To: Madani, Mo <Mo.Madani@myfloridalicense.com>; Jeff Blair <facilitatedsolutionsjb@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: Reminder: EBIWG 9-15-2023 at 8:30 a.m.  
 
 

[NOTICE] This message comes from a system outside of DBPR. Please exercise caution when clicking 
on links and/or providing sensitive information. If you have concerns, please contact your 
Knowledge Champion or the DBPR Helpdesk. 

 
   

Mo and Jeff, 

 

To give you a heads up…see my comments below on the draft report: 

 

Include a page listing the EBIWG workgroup members and their titles after the 

title page. 

 

Justification: When reading any report, one of the first questions anyone has is 

“Who was on this Committee that authored this?” Answering that question, with 

a well-balanced group of expertise, creates confidence in the report itself. It is 

also more difficult to dismiss a report when there are key users that are identified 

as making these recommendations and not just a group identified as a “work 

group.” 

 

Delete the “Relevant Provision from Chapter 10, NFPA 1” from page 7 and the 

annex of the report. 

 

Justification: Two of the three pages in the report annex, pages 1-66 and 1-67, 

don’t relate at all to anything the workgroup discussed. In addition, page 1-65 

which is related to what we discussed, is not referenced in the report nor is there 

any context added to this appendix allow a user to understand the reason for 

the included appendix page(s). If it is to be retained, it needs context in the 

core report and a specific reference to the relevant sections. (I still suggest to 

delete it.)  

 

 

Relocate the last three paragraphs in the Conclusion on page 6 into the core 

text of the report. 

 

Justification: The last three paragraphs in the conclusion are not really a 

conclusion. They are introductory text and distract from the Conclusion of the 

EBIWG. 

 



Change “may” to “will” in the last sentence of paragraph 2 under B. Life Safety 

on page 4.  

 

Justification: We don’t need to temper our response on this with a “may”. The 

actions we are recommending “will.” 

 

Feel free to let me know if you want to discuss prior to the meeting if you have 

any concerns.  

 

ANTHONY C. APFELBECK P: (407) 571-8433 

Director of Building & Fire Safety F: (407) 571-8445 

ACApfelbeck@altamonte.org 

 
 

 

225 Newburyport Avenue 

Altamonte Springs, FL 32701 

www.Altamonte.org 

   

 

 

Information provided in this email is subject to disclosure to the public pursuant to Florida 

Sunshine Law. Email sent on the City system is considered public and is only withheld from 

disclosure if deemed confidential pursuant to state law. 

 

Persons with disabilities needing documents in an alternate format should contact 

(407) 571-8122 (Voice), (407) 571-8126 (TTY) or CityClerk@altamonte.org (Email). 
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